
Prince of Peace Catholic Church 
2407 W 56th St., Kearney, NE



SACRAMENTS & STEWARDSHIP 

RECONCILIATION:  Saturday 4-4:30 PM.  Contact Fr. 
Paul for private times. 
 

MARRIAGE:  See Fr. Paul about marriage and allow at 
least 6-12 months for preparation. Emails can be sent to 
weddings@kearneyprinceofpeace.org  
 

BAPTISM:  Baptism Preparation is offered at 10:00am on 
the 2nd Saturday of each month.  Please call the church office 
to register. 
 

PASTORAL VISITS:  Contact the church office for 
pastoral visits at home or in the hospital. The hospital may not 
have called the church.   
 

HELPING HANDS:  Helping with our parishioners’ needs.  
Contact the parish office at 236-9171.  

PARISH STAFF 

Fr. Paul Colling — Pastor 
 pcolling@gidiocese.org 

Thomas Martin — Permanent Deacon 
 martint@unk.edu 

Cecilia Fick — Business Manager 
 finance@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Mandy Mueting —Office Manager 
 mandy@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Amy Lowe — Faith Formation Coordinator 
 faithformation@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Makayla Irwin — Youth Ministry Coordinator 
 youthministry@kearneyprinceofpeace.org   

Helen Albrecht — Admin Assistant/Bulletin Editor 

 popoffice@kearneyprinceofpeace.org  
 

Tiffany Shuda — Volunteer Coordinator 
 volunteers@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Lydia Mueting — Administrative Assistant 
 office@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 

Kathy Niedbalski — Music Coordinator 
 stevenkathyn@gmail.com 

Kathy White— Lay Pastoral Minister  

Daniel Nickel—Custodian/ In-House IT/ Maintenance 

and Repair/ Tech Support 

DeAnn Nickel—Custodian 

PARISH REGISTRATION 

 

 August 14, 2022                      General Information                      

Welcome Packets are available at each church entrance.  
To register, please fill out the green form inside the  
packet and return it to the parish office.  You may also 
sign up for ministries on the Stewardship form found in 
the packet.                                                         

United in the sacraments as the Body of Christ, 
we the members of Prince of Peace Catholic Parish 
extend the welcoming arms of Jesus, opening the world 
to God’s presence through works of love, hospitality,  
mercy and prayer. 

PRINCE OF PEACE CATHOLIC CHURCH 
MISSION STATEMENT 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

` 

Office hours:      9:00am—4:00pm   Monday—Friday 
Church phone:   308-236-9171  
Fax Number:      308-237-4198     
Rectory phone:  308-224-3843 
Parish email:  office@kearneyprinceofpeace.org 
Website:    princeofpeacekearney.com 
Pastoral Council President:  Andrew Prochaska    

  andrewprochaska@hotmail.com 
 

 

us on facebook! 

 
Mass/Service Schedule and Intentions 

 
  

 Day/Date   Time      Intention 

 Mon., August 15            12:05 PM  Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

       (Not an obligation this year as it falls on Monday)  

 Tue., August 16  7:30 AM  Seminarians of the GI Diocese   

 Wed., August 17   7:30 AM  Family of Jerry & Donna Grossart    

 Thu., August 18               12:05 PM  Dan Gitt † 

  Fri., August 19  7:30 AM   John McGuire † 

 Sat., August 20  5:00 PM  Robert & Genon Kirby  † 

 Sun., August 21  8:00 AM  Shawn Czaplewski † 

                                 10:30 AM   Prince of Peace Parishioners     

mailto:coolynn27@gmail.com
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FORMED: like Netflix for Catholics 
 

It’s FREE for everyone in our parish!  In the midst of a busy cul-
ture, people everywhere are turning to formed.org and finding the 
peace and joy that can only come from God. You can stream hun-
dreds of Catholic films, life-changing talks, and dramatic stories of 

the saints. The parish pays for this account and all you have to do is 
follow the link below and set up your own free profile:                                     

  princeofpeacekearney.formed.org 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: 
 

Information for the August 21st bulletin is due in the  

parish office by 10am on Monday, August 15th.  

Please email information to:   

popoffice@kearneyprinceofpeace.org  

or drop off/mail to the church office.  

MEETINGS AND ACTIVITIES  
 

Mon. August 15:  
Food Pantry 2:00-4:00 PM 
KOC Meeting at 6:30 PM Old Town Hall  
KCHS School Board Meeting 7:00 PM KCHS 

 
Wed. August 17th:  
Parish Pastoral Council 7:00 PM Prince of Peace 
 

 

Thurs. August 18th: 
Adoration 8:00 AM-12:00 AM  
Food Pantry 2:00-4:00 PM 
      
Fri. August 19:   
Adoration 8am-5pm     
 

Sat. August 20:  
Confessions 4pm  
    

 

 

  READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF AUGUST 15-21        
 

Monday:    Rv 11:19a; 12:1-6a, 10ab; Ps 45:10-12, 16; 1 Cor 15:20-27; Lk 1:39-56 
Tuesday:    Ez 28:1-10; Dt 32:26-28, 30, 35cd-36ab; Mt 19:23-30 

Wednesday:  Ez 34:1-11; Ps 23:1-6; Mt 20:1-16 
Thursday:  Ez 36:23-28; Ps 51:12-15, 18-19; Mt 22:1-14 
Friday:  Ez 37:1-14; Ps 107:2-9; Mt 22:34-40                                                      
Saturday:  Ez 43:1-7ab; Ps 85:9ab, 10-14; Mt 23:1-12 
Sunday:        Is 66:18-21; Ps 117:1, 2; Heb 12:5-7, 11-13; Lk 13:22-30  

 
      
 
 
 
 

 
Prince of Peace/Kearney            Diocese of Grand Island 

 

Please help us make our goal by September!!  

Goal:  $1,200,000 
Total Raised: $1,106,910 
Total Received: $1,079,024 
Donor Goal:  3,980 
Current No. of Donors: 3,412 

2021-2022 Appeal 
Information  

as of 8/2/22 

Parish Goal: $81,568 
Total Raised: $63,899 
Total Received: $60,009 
Donor Goal:        195 
Current No. of Donors:  129 

 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
 

Monday:  The Assumption of the  
 Blessed Virgin Mary 
 

Tuesday: St. Stephen of Hungary 
 

Friday:  St. John Eudes  
 

Saturday:  St. Bernard  

GIVING BACK 
 The Virgin received salvation so that she may 
give it back to the centuries. 
—Peter Chrysologus 
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Prayer Concern    

 
Don Oberg, Dan Kelley, Tim Unrein, Heather Delisa 
(niece of Cathy Labun), Cathleen Abels, Seth Wieduwilt 
(grandson of MaryAnn Wieduwilt), Lucas Nelson 
(grandson of Allen & June Nelson), Sue Keith, Anne 
Montey, Richard Cantral, Marcella Schulte (mother of 
Ann Sucha), Sam G. Reinke (father of Kevin Reinke), 
Haven Vest (Irene Hamik’s great granddaughter), Ruth 
Duda, Richard Farquhar, Patricia Vinton (Brian Vinton’s 
aunt), Laura Dressel, Jean Watson, Duane Chromy, 
Donna & Andrew Andersen & Mike Polzin (family of Dan 
Kelley), Linda Reyes, Jim Bendfelt, Carolyn Unrein, Rick 
Unrein, Elmer and Rosie Unrein, Patrick Unrein, Helen 
Unrein (Family of Tim Unrein), Bob & Joyce Ballard 
(Rose Wathen’s brother and sister-in-law), Sr. Mary Kay 
McKenzie (sister of Jim McKenzie), Ellie Rockey (Mike 
and Cathy Labun’s sister), Anne DelBene (Jim and  
Kathleen McKenzie’s niece), Jason Rowenhorst, Linda 
Giesler, Pat Morse, Georgia Vak, Karen Warford (Albert 
Martenson’s sister-in-law), Gary Peace (Cal Kelly’s 
nephew), Lorraine Buller & Mary Lou Brockman (Carolyn 
Menke’s sisters), Alexis & Blakely Pacheco, Don Emrick, 
and all others in need of prayer.  Names will remain for 
three weeks. Please call the office to let us know if 
you would like a name to remain on the list for  
longer.  

 

Baptism Preparation is offered 
the second Saturday of the month 
at 10 AM. The next session will be  
September 10th.  Please register 
through the parish office. 

 
A course on Thomas Aquinas presented by 
Gene Fendt will be held on Mondays and 

Wednesdays beginning in August from  
2:30 – 3:45 pm in Thomas Hall on the 

UNK campus.  Registration is not 
required.  For more information please 
contact Gene Fendt at fendtg@unk.edu.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please help us celebrate Jerry & Carolyn Menke’s  
60th Wedding Anniversary on August 20th with a 
card shower. Please send your card to:  
 

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald (Carolyn) Menke 
3217 20th Ave 
Kearney, NE 68845-2701 

Congratulations 
 

Isaac & Camryn 
(Rasmussen) 
McPhillips 

who were married 
at Prince of Peace 

 
 

mailto:fendtg@unk.edu
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PRAYER OF THE WEEK 
Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

O God, who has prepared for those who love you 
good things which no eye can see, 
fill our hearts, we pray, with the warmth of your love, 
so that, loving you in all things and above all things, 
we may attain your promises, 
which surpass every human desire. 
Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 
who lives and reigns with you  
in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

God, for ever and ever.  

REFLECTION QUESTION: 

What has God promised to me?  
 
Collect text from the English translation of The Roman Missal, © 2010, International Commission on English in the Liturgy 

Bill Gilbreath, P.J. O’ Neill, 
Kathy White, & Fr. Paul  
Colling facilitate our OCIA 
Process: The Order of   
Christian Initiation of Adults  
 

Many people are interested in 
joining the Catholic Church 

but need a bit of encouragement in the  
process.  If you know of someone, or if you 
are an adult in need of Baptism, Confirma-
tion, and Eucharist, please contact the of-
fice.  Sessions begin on Sept 27 at 6:45 pm. 
For more information, contact the office 
at 236-9171 or email  
Fr. Paul at pcolling@gidiocese.org or  
 

Habitat for Humanity welcomes volunteer 
workers from Prince of Peace parish on 
August 20th, 8 a.m. to noon, at the work site of 
three homes: 17th & Avenue M, Marlatt 
Division. Coffee & rolls will be served in the 
morning. Lunch will be provided by the Prince 
of Peace Social Committee. Thank you to the 
social committee volunteers who responded to 
the call to assist. If you are planning to come 
with a large group, call 308-234-6030 
beforehand so they can be sure to have 
enough food. 

Feed Your Faith: 2022-23  
Spiritual Enrichment Program 
Do you want to deepen your faith life by connecting with 
others who share the same desire? Consider joining us on-
line one Saturday morning a month, 9:30 to 11:30, from 
September through April. We welcome interested men 
and women to gather, using Zoom, with Sister staff 
members to share prayer and a facilitated group dialogue 
about the selected reading. Our selected book is The 
Seeker and the Monk: Everyday Conversations with 
Thomas Merton.  
 
Register by August 24th. For more information see  
https://yanktonbenedictines.org/spritiual-enrichment-
program/ Register or contact us at 605-668-6292  

Pro-Life News  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bishops’ Pro-Life Banquet and Conference  
Sept. 23 and 24, 2022 
For more information or to buy your tickets visit https://
necatholic.org 
 
Combating disinformation about pro-life bills after 
Dobbs 
By Marion Miner, July 22, 2022 
https://www.lincolndiocese.org/op-ed/legislative-
update/16194-combating-disinformation-about-pro-life-
bills-after-dobbs 
 
Reflect on this meditation written by Bishop Hanefeldt to 
help us marvel at the beauty of life: "[G]o back to your 
baby picture and ponder the mystery of who you are - 
precious in God's eyes, created out of love by God and 
sustained each day by God's love. Marvel at your own 
existence! Let those first images of your countenance 
remind you that your life's story has a history, but that 
this story is still unfolding. Let this fill you with gratitude 
and stir up in you new resolve to be a servant of life in 
all its beauty and mystery." 
 
After Dobbs, Congress Must Come Together to 
Protect Life and Promote the Common Good View 
this important News Release, Aug 01, by the Public 
Affairs Office here: https://www.usccb.org/news/2022/
after-dobbs-congress-must-come-together-protect-life-
and-promote-common-good 
 
Read Archbishop Cordileone's letter to Congress 
View his full statement on behalf of the USCCB 
Committee on Laity, Marriage, Family Life and Youth on 
the Right to Contraception Act and the Respect for 
Marriage Act here: https://www.usccb.org/resources/
letter-congress-right-contraception-act-and-respect-
marriage-act-2022 

https://necatholic.org/
https://necatholic.org/
https://www.lincolndiocese.org/op-ed/legislative-update/16194-combating-disinformation-about-pro-life-bills-after-dobbs
https://www.lincolndiocese.org/op-ed/legislative-update/16194-combating-disinformation-about-pro-life-bills-after-dobbs
https://www.lincolndiocese.org/op-ed/legislative-update/16194-combating-disinformation-about-pro-life-bills-after-dobbs
https://www.usccb.org/news/2022/after-dobbs-congress-must-come-together-protect-life-and-promote-common-good
https://www.usccb.org/news/2022/after-dobbs-congress-must-come-together-protect-life-and-promote-common-good
https://www.usccb.org/news/2022/after-dobbs-congress-must-come-together-protect-life-and-promote-common-good
https://www.usccb.org/resources/letter-congress-right-contraception-act-and-respect-marriage-act-2022
https://www.usccb.org/resources/letter-congress-right-contraception-act-and-respect-marriage-act-2022
https://www.usccb.org/resources/letter-congress-right-contraception-act-and-respect-marriage-act-2022
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     Hello, my name is Jessie Daake. After spending the last four years at UNK, I've decided to return to the 
college campus to serve college students as a missionary with FOCUS, the Fellowship of Catholic 
University Students. In today's world we are seeing many leaving their faith, and one of the most important 
times to be reaching those leaving is during their time in college.  
    

    This fall, I will be serving at the Colorado School of Mines. However, before I can go to campus, I have 
been asked to fundraise 100% of my mission budget. In doing so I have the opportunity to invite you to join this 
mission with me through your financial support!  
 

    If you or anyone you know might be interested in hearing more about this mission, please reach out to me! You can 
call or text me at 308-293-1608 or send me an email at jessie.daake@focus.org.  

Thank you to all who sent me the lovely 
cards and sentiments on the occasion of 

celebrating 30 years working for all of you 
here at Prince of Peace Church.  I am very 

grateful that God called me to Prince of 
Peace Parish and it is my pleasure to 

continue to serve each of you.   
Peace & blessings, 

DeAnn Nickel 

LAY MINISTER TRAINING 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 21ST  

AFTER THE 10:30 AM MASS 
 
 

Our church is a vibrant and growing parish! However, as the church fills up the lay minister 
positions remain empty. Lay ministers are the greeters, Eucharistic Ministers, Homebound 
Eucharistic Ministers, sound, lector, sacristan, and coordinator. In addition to lay minister 
volunteers, our music ministry is also seeking parishioners who would like to share their 
musical talents with the church.  
 
If you are interested in learning more, please plan to attend a “one-stop shop” for ministry 
training. Sunday, August 21st after the 10:30 Mass, a sandwich lunch will be served, followed 
by a training class.  
 
Lunch and training combined should only last 60-90 minutes. Please RSVP by Wed. August 
17th to the church office at (308) 236-9171 or Tiffany at  
volunteers@kearneyprinceofpeace.org.  
 
May God bless you richly for your service of Him and His church! 

Keenagers Dinner 
Wednesday, August 24th following 
the 11:30 am Mass. Chicken will be 
provided. Please bring a side dish.  

 

mailto:jessie.daake@focus.org
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4115 Ave. N.
Kearney, NE 68847

308-234-3500
www.osrfh.com

“A Proud Past. A Promising Future.”

20 E. 21st St. • Kearney, NE 68847
(308) 236-6903 www.kchsfoundation.org

                                    SAM G. REINKE
       reinkehvac@frontiemet.net

       ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR
CUSTOM SHEET METAL WORK • AIR CONDITIONING • HEATING
OFC 308-234-3003             TF 888-966-7558  
 4120 AIRPORT ROAD, KEARNEY, NE 68847

State Farm®     CORY KRUSE, AGENT

3320 2nd Ave., Kearney, NE 68847 

Bus. 308-234-2740       Toll Free - 888-461-1043 

E-mail: Cory@CoryKruse.com 

PARKER, GROSSART 
& BAHENSKY, L.L.P.

Jerry J. Grossart
Damon “Dan” T. Bahensky

Amy L. Bowman
Brian R. Symington 

Jack W. Besse • Luke E. Zinnell
1516 FIRST AVENUE

P.O. BOX 1600
KEARNEY, NE 68848

308-237-2114
FAX 308-234-4989

pgbb@pgbblaw.com

T.J. Clinch, M.D. - Ophthalmologist
Diseases and Surgery of the Eye

Office: 308-865-2760

104 E. 11th St.,  
Kearney, NE

HVAC EQUIPMENT
ACCESSORIES

www.fiddelkehvac.com
(308) 234-2141

24 Hour Emergency Service

Furnaces
Air 

Conditioners
Geothermal

InfraRed 
Heat

Infloor Heat
Humidifiers
Air Cleaners

UV-Light
Air-Exchange
Central-Vac

1323 Central Avenue
Kearny, NE 68847

308.236.6535 • janetrowling@gmail.com

• Tax Planning
  & Preparation
• Accounting
• Auditing
• Bookkeeping
• Payroll

7 West 25th Street

Kearney, NE 68847

Phone: 
(308) 236-5041

MARKET
YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD FOOD STORE

 Employee Owned

2905 E 39th St.

Kearney NE 68847

308-338-8339
www.midlandmolding.com

#1 In Termite Control

Ants • Spiders • Roaches • Clover Mites

Fleas • Rodents • Termites • Boxelder Bugs

www.RomarPestControl.com

308-234-4415

     JIM KRASON 

 J.E. KRASON AGENCY, INC.
 124 W. 46th St. Ste. 102 • Kearney, NE 68847
 Bus: (308) 236-6868 Alt: (800) 310-6868
 Email: jkrason@amfam.com
 Access Anytime 1-800-MYAMFAM (800-692-6326)

www.amfam.com

Peter Charles Longo, DDS, MS
Quality Orthodontic Care for All Ages

111 West 31st Street, Kearney
308.224.2292

www.LongoBraces.com

        Know Your Home
          Inspections & Services
Home and Radon Inspections

Walt Fick, Owner
308-440-4157

www.kyhinspections.biz

      BRETT J. CARRANZA, DDS      ERIC M. CARRANZA, DDS
        Board Certified Pediatric Dentist         Board Certified Pediatric Dentist               

INFANTS, CHILDREN AND TEENS
1407 East 56th Street, Kearney, NE 68847

308-236-KIDS (5437)
308-338-5259 “No One Serves You

Better Than Family”

Kenneth Vyvlecka, CO
Prosthetics • Orthotics • Pedorthics

4005 7th Ave.
Kearney, NE 68845
308-338-3550

Matthew Weber, DDS, MD
504 W. 42nd St., Kearney, NE 68845

308.455.1944
www.sandhillsoralfacialsurgery.com

MICHAEL SCHOLZ, FICF

308-991-6157
swansonagencykofc.org

michael.scholz@kofc.org
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS INSURANCE

Investing in line with our 
Catholic doctrine

Whole Life - Term - Disability
Long-Term Care - Annuities - Retirement
ROTH, IRA’s, SEP, 401k Rollovers, etc.

Land Brokers -
Live & Online

Auctions

308.455.4410 adammarshallauction.com
17675 Hwy. 30, Kearney, NE

Grow in your faith,
find a Mass, and

connect with your
Catholic Community

with OneParish!

Download Our Free App or Visit

https://www.oneparish.com

The Most Complete

Online National

Directory of

Catholic ParishesCheck It Out Today!

Consider
Remembering
Your Parish in

Your Will.
For further information,

please call the Parish Office.
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Mass Time            5:00pm     Sunday  8:00am    Sunday  10:30am___ 

Greeters 
 
 
Servers 
 
 
 
Lector 

 
Eucharistic Ministers 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
Sound 
 
 
Coordinator 
 
 

Sacristan 
 
Homebound– Route 1 
 
Homebound- Route 2 
 
Homebound- Route 4 
 
Homebound- Route 5 

Katie Schelling 
Marge Aten 
 
Clay Rasmussen 
Graysen Shotkoski 
Opportunity to Serve 
 
Trista Tool 
 
Brad Greisen 
Jeanne Tool 
Vivian Brown 
Jerry Menke 
Carolyn Menke 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
 
Opportunity to Serve 

 
Marlene Rasmussen 
 
 

Mitch O’Neill 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

          

Gary Sorensen 
Calvin Kelly 
 
Jackson Pandorf 
Bryson Lynn 
Allie Ward 
 
Lori Schulte 
  
Jane Foutch 
Kaye Sorensen 
Amy Eigenberg 
Dawna Ourada 
William Wright 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
 
Denise O’Brien 
 
 
Cathy Labun 
 
 

Mike Labun 
 
Brad Greisen 
 
Diane Stevens 
 
Jane Foutch 
 
Ray Hanson 
 
 

Lanny Carlson 
P.J. O’Neill 
 
Steven Mueting 
Edward Mueting 
Evan Mueting 
 
Cecilia Davis 
 
Michele Friesen 
Paul Mueting 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve  
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
Opportunity to Serve 
 
James Friesen 

 
Mary Wagner 
 
 

Paul Mueting 
 

 
Please contact the  
parish office if you 

would like to be 
trained for any of 

these  
ministries. 

Lay Ministers   August 21st, 2022 Thank you for serving the Lord! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Do you play the keyboard?  Please consider 
joining the Prince of Peace music ministry and 

playing for one or two masses a month.  Contact 
Kathy Niedbalski, stevenkathyn@gmail to get 

more information on how to get involved in this 
rewarding ministry as you help others to  

Sing God's Praises. 




